Doney Park Water
“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Minutes

June 26, 2019
Directors Present:      Jim Timney







Dennis Peat
David Spence
Eugene Sullivan
Also Present:
        
Matthew Garcia



Brittany Lehman - DPW prospective Board Member

Julia Power – Staff

Absent:

Selden Wasson

Marc Twidwell - General Manager


The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at the Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop, Flagstaff AZ.  President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 11:12 a.m.
The first agenda item was the Approval of the May 2019 Board Meeting Minutes.  All Directors present reviewed the minutes.  Director Peat made a motion to approve, Director Spence seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
The next agenda item was the Annual Organization Meeting.  All directors present agreed that Board Appointments would remain unchanged.

Next on the agenda was Communication from Members – No members were present.
It was noted that the meter move for Paul & Beth Langston on 7760 Rain Valley Rd. has been completed. Also, Felipe Garcia has paid the invoice he received for a broken curb stop.

The Board then reviewed the Operations/Field Reports, Office Reports, and Financial Statements.  Director Spence made a motion to approve, Director Sullivan seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
The next agenda item was the approval of Purchase Requests and Other Business.  
· The Weber Water Resources Quote (PO#16451) for Open Sky Well repair was reviewed.  Director Spence made a motion to approve, Director Peat seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
Other Business Discussed:
· The question was asked by Director Spence “Should DPW develop Lunar Well Site as a reserve pump?  Matt informed the Board that right now DPW can support the demand, but it is always a good idea to have a backup.  It will be very costly to develop the well site.  Starting the development in sections would probably be more economical and efficient.
· Director Peat brought into discussion revising DPW 401(k) Program. He mentioned getting a Fidelity Retirement Advisor to educate the staff on retirement benefits. He would like to the company to look into raising the company 401(k) Match Program and adding a Roth IRA.

· Director Timney opened a discussion to change the monthly Board Meeting date and time.  He proposed changing the meeting to the beginning of the month and not in the middle of the morning.
Director Spence made a motion to adjourn, Director Sullivan seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.  The meeting adjourned at 12:45 p.m.
________________________________                       ________________________
Secretary
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